
The Life Story of ~
MARY E. KELLEHER, 76

PORTSMOUTH — Mary E
Kelleher, daughter of Henry anC
Susan Reinig Greiner, was born on a
farm near Portsmouth, on July 16,
1899. She died Oct. 2, 1975 at Myrtue
Memorial hospital in Harlan at age
76 years, 2 months and 16 days. She
attended St. Mary's Catholic school
in Portsmouth and grew to
adulthood on her parent's farm near
Portsmouth. She was baptized and
confirmed in St. Mary's Catholic
church of Portsmouth. Mary
married Michael Peter Kelleher on
Jan. 26, 1940 at St. Mary's Catholic
church in Portsmouth. Mr and Mrs
Kelleher were privileged to share 33
years together before his death on
Aug. 2, 1973. After their marriage
they lived in Portsmouth and this
has been her home since that time.
She was a member of St. Mary's
Catholic church of Portsmouth.

Besides her parents, she was
preceded in death by her husband,
Michael and three brothers, Fred,
Nick and Matt Greiner. She is
survived by two sisters, Mrs Anna
Feser and Mrs Angela Schwarty,
both of Omaha, Nebr.; nieces and
nephews and other relatives.

A Mass of Christian Burial was
celebrated at St. Mary's Catholic
church in Portsmouth on Saturday,
Oct. 4, 1975 with Rev Edward Kelly,
celebrant. Burial was in St. Mary's
cemetery with Tony Grund, Gary
Wilke, Ralph Kramer, Gerald Waltz,
Gene Reinig and Phil Heller serving
as pallbearers.


